
CITY OF MARSHALL 
AGENDA ITEM REPORT 

 
 

Meeting Date: Tuesday, June 22, 2021 

Category: NEW BUSINESS 

Type: ACTION 

Subject: Lyon County Landfill Leachate Agreement Renewal. 

Background 

Information: 

The Wastewater Treatment Facility currently has an agreement with Lyon County 
for disposal of leachate from their landfill near Lynd. This is a 5-year agreement set 
to expire on August 31, 2021. Currently, Lyon County is trucking all leachate 
generated at the landfill to the Marshall WWTF for disposal.  
 
In order to keep costs down for the County and generate City revenue, City staff has 
been working with the Lyon County Environmental Administrator and the MPCA to 
create an updated agreement and monitoring schedules to ensure the protection 
and compliance of the wastewater treatment facility while accepting leachate.  
 
There is a comprehensive sampling schedule with limits on all pollutants of concern 
in the agreement.  
 
The City has the right to discontinue accepting the leachate at any time.  
 
The City Attorney has reviewed the proposed leachate agreement and will provide 
any comments and answer any legal questions at the City Council meeting. 
 

Fiscal Impact: The costs associated with receiving the leachate will be billed to Lyon County as 
listed in the current City Fee Resolution.  
 

Alternative/ Variations: No alternative actions recommended. 

Recommendation: that the Council authorize execution of the updated leachate agreement between 
the City of Marshall and Lyon County Landfill for controlled disposal of leachate 
from the landfill to the City of Marshall Wastewater Treatment Facility. 
 

 


